

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW, Washington, DC 20005

William Burrus President

[202] 842-4246

August 3, 2010

National Executive Board

William Burrus President

Cliff Guffey Executive Vice President

Elizabeth "Liz" Powell Secretary-Treasurer

Greg Bell Director, Industrial Relations

James "Jim" McCarthy Director, Clerk Division

Steven G. Raymer Director, Maintenance Division

Robert C. "Bob" Pritchard Director, MVS Division

Bill Manley Director, Support Services Division

Sharyn M. Stone Coordinator, Central Region

Mike Gallagher Coordinator, Eastern Region

John H. Dirzius Coordinator, Northeast Region

William E. "Bill" Sullivan Coordinator, Southern Region

Omar M. Gonzalez Coordinator, Western Region Dear Mr. Dockins:

United States Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza, S.W.

Washington, DC 20260-4100

John Dockins

I am in receipt of the Delivery Unit Optimization Program which was presented as a Management Association Briefing. My records do not reflect that APWU has been informed of the program or provided the power point presentation.

As this program may constitute a new initiative affecting APWU represented employees as referred to in Article 17of the national agreement, the union insists that we have a voice in the development of the program.

Please respond on this matter to APWU Executive Vice President Cliff Guffey at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

William Burrus President

Allem Bursus

CC:

Cliff Guffey Rob Strunk

Regional Coordinators

WB:RB:hjp//opeiu#2/afl-cio